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 Principal’s Message 

 

Farewell 

Farewell may seem an odd word with which to begin the first newsletter editorial of 

the new term but it is a fitting time to report on Year 12’s final week at Mudgee High 

School. 

Their final week finished extraordinarily well with only a few bumps along the way. 

The roadside collection points were extremely well supported. A big thank you to the 

whole Mudgee community for getting behind this effort, even in the trying conditions 

the on-going drought has thrown up. Their Rainbow fete was well attended by Year 6 

students from Cudgegong Valley PS and Mudgee PS – students who will soon call 

Mudgee High their high school – and our own students from Years 7-12. In the Staff 

v Students soccer game, they played hard but only managed to draw 1-1 against 

their older, slower, yet wily opponents. 

On Thursday 26 October, they graduated. Their last day at school. I was stopped by 

Mayor Des Kennedy on Friday who wanted to let me know just how impressed he 

was with the addresses given by the young people who spoke on the day. I too was 

impressed with all of them but did have a favourite on the day. Lachlan Wall, our out-

going and outgoing male School Captain delivered his address as poetry. (Lachlan, if 

you’re reading this, I still want a copy so that I may publish it in these pages… you 

did promise). 

The Farwell at AREC on the Friday was another success. The food, entertainment 

and company were all first rate. 

Well done Mr McNeill and his band of helpers in creating the conditions that made 

the farewell assembly the success it was. Well done the staff who variously helped at 

the roadside collection stations, at the school social on Tuesday evening, at the fete 

afternoon and all of the other events tied to the week. A very, very big well done to 

Mrs Breadsell – the Year 12 Year Adviser – and her band of helpers in the support 

unit, especially Mr Golden, in bringing the whole week together and to a successful 

conclusion. 

HSC Examinations begin with English Paper 1 on Thursday. 

Good luck, Year 12! 

Until next week… 

Wayne Eade 

Principal 
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Writing Friday 

 

MUDGEE HIGH SCHOOL P&C 

The next meeting of the Mudgee High School P&C will be held 
on Monday 28 October 2019 at 7pm in the school library.  

Entry via Horatio Street.          

All welcome. 

Week 10 Term 3  Awards 

P&C Awards: Year 7 - Dylan Mateer; Year 8 - Chevelle McCrohon; Year 9 - Nicholas Treverrow; Year 10 - 

Claire Anderson; Year 11 - Sam Callaghan; Year 12 - Daniel Trevethan    

SRR Award: Charlotte Waterford-Maytom    

School calculator price change 

 

Please be advised that the cost of calculators purchased from the school office has risen 

to $23.60 





Year 8 Validation Test 
 

Dear Year 8 Parent or Carer  

The Validation of Assessment for Learning and Individual Development (VALID) test for Year 8 students will be 

held between Monday 28 October and Friday 8 November 2019. The test takes approximately 70 minutes. The 

VALID Science 8 test is an interactive, multimedia test completed entirely on a computer.  

VALID Science 8 contains multiple choice, short response and extended response tasks that are grouped around real

-world issues, including scientific investigations. This is a diagnostic test, with tasks framed on Stage 4 outcomes and 

essential content in the NSW Science Years K-10 Syllabus. Students will be tested on their:  

• Knowledge and understanding of science. 

• Understanding and skills in the process of scientific investigation. 

• Ability to evaluate evidence, make judgements and think critically. 

• Ability to access information and communicate scientific ideas. 

 

Students also complete a survey about their opinions, attitudes and values about science.  

Since students complete VALID Science 8 on a computer, each student needs to bring headphones or earbuds 

that plug into a school computer. Earbuds for an iPod or portable player are suitable.  

If your child has a disability that needs special consideration or has been educated in English for less than one year, 

please contact your child's school to discuss special provisions or possible exemption from the test.  

Results of the test will be available during Term 1 2020. Information about each student is treated confidentially and 

held securely to ensure that the right to privacy of all students is maintained. A personal report for each student will 

be sent to parents/carers to describe the science knowledge and skills demonstrated by the student in the test. There 

will also be information about how your child's results compare with overall performance of all students in the test.  

The principal of your child's school is able to provide you with more details about the VALID program if you require 

additional information.  

Yours sincerely  

 

 

 

 

Jenny Donovan  

Executive Director, Centre for Education Statistics and Evaluation  

Department of Education  



Love Bites 

 

 

 

Parent/Guardian Information Sheet – Love Bites Program 

NAPCAN’s highly regarded Love Bites and Love Bites Junior programs have been running in schools since 2005. 

The interactive and engaging sessions focus on the development of respectful relationships for young people aged 

11 to 17. The programs aim to provide a safe environment in which young people can discuss and learn about their 

rights and responsibilities in relationships and look at ways to access support when needed. During the sessions, 

young people are introduced to a number of services in the community and encouraged to support their friends by 

utilising safe, healthy and proactive strategies. 

The Love Bites program will run over two days and will involve all Year 10 students participating in a one day 

workshop during Week 5, Term 4. Students will partake in two interactive workshops and then be given the 

opportunity to sign up for a “reflective” art workshop. Here they can create their own campaigns to promote respectful 

relationships in our community. 

Group 1: Tuesday 12 November 

Group 2: Wednesday 13 November 

The facilitators for the Love Bites program come from different community organisations and services including 

community health and the police. MHS staff will also be present during the sessions. 

A Parent/Guardian Information Sheet regarding the Love Bites Program will be handed out to Year 10 students in the 

coming days. 





Bawamarra 

(Relate news, communicate) 

 

 

Applications for CSU 2019 programs are now open 

The Indigenous Access Program is a 5 day testing and assessment program offered to Indigenous participants 

wanting to study at Charles Sturt University. 

Successful completion of this program will gain you entry into a range of CSU Bachelor courses.  

(https://study.csu.edu.au/get-support/indigenous) 

All travel, meals and accommodation are covered for eligible participants. 

Places are filling fast! Visit our website today: csu.edu.au/iap 

Alternatively if you have any questions please feel free to contact the team on (02) 6933 4020 or 

email afb@csu.edu.au 

 

 

 

Walanga Muru’s Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander Entry Pathway (ATSIEP)  

An opportunity for Aboriginal and/or Torres Strait Islander students to gain entry to study an undergraduate level 

course at Macquarie University. 

In 2019 they are hosting interviews in the 2nd week of each month from NOW to January 2020. 

Walanga Muru’s ATSIEP is a 2-stage process, comprising of an online application and an interview. Interviews will 

be held on campus to give students the opportunity to elaborate on their application in a casual setting and hopefully 

gain entry into any undergraduate degree here at Macquarie University in 2020 prior to the main round offers.  

The on-campus interview days also gives students the chance to meet with other Aboriginal and Torres Strait 

Islander students currently studying at Macquarie University, learn more about our centre and the University campus, 

the events they run, and find out about any scholarships and accommodation options, and sporting opportunities etc. 

that you may be eligible for.   

Each student that completes an online application (check out the link below for more info on the application) will be 

notified within 3 days of submitting an application whether their application is ready for an interview.  

From the students interview date they will know within 2 weeks from the day they attend their interview whether they 

have been successful. 

There are no prerequisites and students can apply if they: 

• Would just like the peace of mind of an early offer. 

• Are not going to receive an ATAR. 

• Think that they may receive an ATAR score lower than is required for admission to their chosen degree. 

APPLY NOW as applications are NOW OPEN 

https://it-mqu.formstack.com/forms/aboriginal_and_torres_strait_islander_entry_pathway  

http://futurestudents.csu.edu.au/unilife/indigenous/access-program
mailto:afb@csu.edu.au
https://it-mqu.formstack.com/forms/aboriginal_and_torres_strait_islander_entry_pathway


Sydney University Indigenous Australian Engineering School 

From 12-18 January 2020, the Faculty of Engineering and Information Technologies at the University of Sydney will 

host the Indigenous Australian Engineering School (IAES), funded by Engineering Aid Australia. 

The IAES Program gives 25 Indigenous high school students from across Australia, who are entering years 10, 11 

and 12 in 2020, the opportunity to come to Sydney and explore the possibilities of studying and working within 

various fields of engineering. 

The IAES Program is fully sponsored with all activities, accommodation, flights and meals covered by Engineering 

Aid Australia and the University of Sydney. 

The week-long program will involve site visits to key Sydney locations, curriculum exercises and participation in 

cultural activities. Further highlights include networking opportunities with engineering industry representatives and 

recreational activities on Sydney Harbour. 

If you are an Indigenous student with a high aptitude for mathematics and science and are interested in engineering, 

you are strongly encouraged to apply. 

Application closing date: 18 October 2019. 

See Miss Windeyer in HSIE for application forms and details. 

 

 

 

 

 

Applications are now open for the UNSW Science & Engineering Pre-Program 

Coordinated by Nura Gili, UNSW ’s Indigenous Programs Unit, the program is designed to provide support and 

training for Indigenous school leavers to better prepare them for study in the fields of Science and Engineering 

through an immersive experience at UNSW.  

This program is for current year 12 students. Travel and accommodation costs are covered by Nura Gili. Successful 

completion of the Pre-Program may lead to entry into an undergraduate degree with UNSW Science or Engineering.  

Apply here: https://www.nuragili.unsw.edu.au/study/indigenous-preparatory-programs  or email any questions to 

Science.EDI@unsw.edu.au  

https://www.nuragili.unsw.edu.au/study/indigenous-preparatory-programs
mailto:Science.EDI@unsw.edu.au


Anti Bullying Alliance update  
 
Welcome back to Term 4. 

The Anti-Bullying Alliance looks forward to working with the student body to help prevent, 

where possible, reduce and resolve incidents of bullying at our school.  

The Alliance encourages anyone who recognises bullying to report bullying via the Bullying 

and Harassment form online at this address: 

https://mudgee-h.schools.nsw.gov.au/supporting-our-students/student-health-and-safety/anti-bullying.html 

Students can nominate any teacher they feel comfortable with to help them improve a situation. The non-punitive 

Method of Shared Concern used by the school has been successful in the majority of cases.   

Remember: Report it, Don’t support it! 

The focus message of this term is a simple one – be kind. We will be working in partnership with the Student 

Representative Council to spread this message of kindness. Developing a culture of kindness creates a community 

where bullying is less likely to occur.  

You can contact the Anti-Bullying Alliance with any concerns or questions you may have via phone or the email 

address: 

antibullying@mudgeehighschool.net  

Your Anti-Bullying Alliance members are: 

Mr Saunders, Mrs Willetts, Miss May, Miss Slade-Potts and Mr Whittington.  

The Alliance provides a central point of contact. It also co-ordinates the handling of bullying reports and supports 

staff as they use the Method of Shared Concern and co-ordinate student education in a range of issues related to 

bullying and harassment.  

 
 

 
 

https://mudgee-h.schools.nsw.gov.au/supporting-our-students/student-health-and-safety/anti-bullying.html
mailto:antibullying@mudgeehighschool.net


Cyber Safety 





  MUDGEE HIGH SCHOOL CANTEEN MENU  2019  

HOT FOOD AVAILABLE EVERY DAY  MILK AND DAIRY   

CHICKEN & CORN ROLL   $      1.70   MOOVE 300ML   $      2.50  

PIZZA ROUNDA   $      3.00   MOOVE 500ML   $      4.00  

BEEF TRAVELLER PIE   $      4.00   PLAIN MILK   $      2.00  

CURRY CHICKEN PIE   $      4.50   THICK& CREAMY YOGHURT   $      2.50  

POTATO PIE   $      4.50   DARE 500ML   $      4.00  

CHILLI BEEF SAUSAGE ROLL  $      3.50   NIPPY'S MILK 375ML   $      3.50  

SAUSAGE ROLL    $      3.00   CUSTARD 600ML   $      3.50  

BEEF & GRAVY ROLL   $      5.00       

HOT DOG WITH CHEESE  $      4.00   BEVERAGES   

HOT DOG    $      3.50       

GLUTEN FREE BEEF PIE  $      4.50   COOLRIDGE WATER 750ML  $      4.00  

     WATER 600ML   $      2.00  

MAYO/SAUCE PORTIONS  $      0.30   GATORADE G2   $      4.00  

      HOT MILO (Winter only)  $      2.00  

ROLLS & SANDWICHES   PEPSI MAX 600ML   $      4.00  

HAM SALAD    $     5.00   COKE ZERO   $      2.50  

EGG SALAD    $     5.00   SPRITE ZERO   $      2.50  

CHEESE SALAD   $       5.00   KYNETON MINERAL WATER  $      3.00  

CHICKEN MAYO & SHALLOTS  $      5.00   BERRI FRUIT JUICE 350ML  $      3.00  

CHICKEN CAESAR   $      5.00   ICECREAMS   

SWEET CHILLI CHICK/AVOCADO  $      5.00   SHAKY SHAKE  $2.00 

     PADDLEPOPS   $      1.60  

ALL ROLLS CAN BE MADE ON GLUTEN FREE ROLLS Bulla FROZEN YOGHURT  $      2.50  

PLAIN BREAD ROLL   $      1.20   Twisted FROZEN YOGHURT  $      2.50  

SALADS     MILO SCOOP   $      3.50  

GARDEN SALAD       GF  $      6.00   CYCLONE    $      2.00  

CHICKEN CAESAR SALAD  $      6.00   RASPBERRY ICY POLE  $      1.30  

FRESH FRUIT SALAD   $      4.00   LEMONADE TWIST   $      1.00  

SEASONAL FRUIT   $      1.00   DAILY SPECIALS   

CHECK AVAILABILITY OF THESE SALADS MONDAY   

BUDDHA BOWLS   $      7.50   SWEET CHILLI CHICKEN  $      5.00  

POTATO SALAD WITH CURRIED   WRAP  (ORDER ONLY)  

 CHICKEN   $       7.50  TUESDAY   

MEXICAN CHICKEN WITH GUACAMOLE  PIZZA SUB   $      2.50  

BROWN RICE & JALAPENO SALAD    $      7.50  WEDNESDAY   

GREEK SALAD  $      6.00  WEDGES    $      2.50  

COUS COUS SALAD  $      5.00  sour cream/sweet chilli sauce  $      0.50  

PASTA SALAD  $      6.00  THURSDAY   

     CHICKEN BURGERS   $      4.00  

SUSHI   $      5.00  GF CHICKEN BURGER  $      4.00  

SNACKFOOD    GF Order only   

RED ROCK DELI CHIPS  $      1.00   FRIDAY    

JJ SNACKS   $      1.50   THAI CHICKEN ROLL OR BOWL  $      6.00  

GRAIN WAVES   $      1.00   ORDER ONLY   

CHECK  OUR  DAILY MENU BOARD FOR OTHER  SPECIALS INCLUDING HOMEMADE  

 SOUPS, PASTAS, FOCCACIAS, TURKISH MELTS, CURRIES, BURGERS AND SALADS  

         

PLEASE NOTE: PINENUTS ARE USED IN PESTO, CASHEWS, ALMONDS &   

WALNUTS MAY BE USED IN SOME SPECIALS. IF YOU HAVE NUT ALLERGIES  

PLEASE CHECK WITH CANTEEN LADIES     

Please note these prices are subject to change throughout the year due to the increase in   

wholesale prices        

 * GLUTEN FREE LUNCHES…ALL DAILY SPECIALS CAN BE ADAPTED TO GLUTEN FREE 

PLEASE ENQUIRE AND THESE WOULD NEED TO BE PRE ORDERED   

Advertisements 











Sponsorship 

Mudgee High School - LINK Program 

Proudly supported by 

Ulan Coal Mine 

After some re-planning and juggling of Committee roles, Gulgong Folk Club Inc. now has a new 

Festival Director, and it is FULL STEAM AHEAD for the 34th annual Gulgong Folk Festival:  

29-31 December 2019. 

Sponsors still have time to jump on board. 

Accommodation choices are varied, and will be eagerly sought. 

The Bushwackers Bush Band has top billing. 

On offer will be concerts, jam sessions and 'blackboard concerts (walk-ups), relaxed /informative 

workshops for instruments and voice. 

Poets' Breakfasts, too.  And, Buskers' Corner for morning music on Mayne Street. 

*Special news for songwriters ...   two (2) song writing competitions.  

 a)  A new comp for any freshly penned folk song, with age categories up to 21 years/ over 21. 

 b)  The established and respected John Dengate political parody songwriting competition. 

* It is obvious that there is plenty of material around for folk songs and, especially, parodies!!  

The main Festival venues have efficient air-con. 

A Gulgong Treat:   

Pianists are welcome to display their talents on the Steinway in the Prince of Wales Opera House 

in the Open Recital. 

Do check out some details at www.gulgongfolkfestival.net.au and like us on Facebook. 

TryBooking is our online ticket sales contact of choice, with an impressive 'early bird' offer. 

Children under 12 years of age gain FREE entry for the Festival. 

Volunteers devoting 8-9 hours of Festival duty will earn a free 3-day Season Ticket. 

Queries:  

Please contact Di Clifford:- 0458 032 150    e:-  di.clifford15@gmail.com 

http://www.gulgongfolkfestival.net.au
mailto:di.clifford15@gmail.com

